

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES STATE HOUSE, ROOM 136, BOSTON 02133-1054

JAMES M. CANTWELL STATE REPRESENTATIVE

4TH PLYMOUTH DISTRICT MARSHFIELD • SCITUATE

TEL. (617) 722-2396 FAX. (617) 722-0835 James.Cantwell@MAhouse.gov

June 27, 2017

JOINT COMMITTEES:
VICE CHAIR, JUDICIARY
EDUCATION
HEALTH CARE FINANCING
TELECOMMUNICATIONS,
UTILITIES AND ENERGY

STATE LEGISLATIVE CO-CHAIR
COASTAL CAUCUS
PLYMOUTH COUNTY CAUCUS

The Honorable Patricia D. Jehlen State House, Rm. 424 Boston, MA 02133

The Honorable William N. Brownsberger State House, Rm. 504 Boston, MA 02133

The Honorable Richard J. Ross State House, Rm. 419 Boston, MA 02133

Dear Senators and Representatives,

The Honorable Ronald Mariano State House, Rm. 343 Boston, MA 02133

The Honorable Mark J. Cusack State House, Rm. 544 Boston, MA 02133

The Honorable Hannah Kane State House, Rm. 236 Boston, MA 02133

Thank you for your dedicated service to the Legislature and the Commonwealth as members of the recreational marijuana conference committee. I wish you all the greatest success in finalizing the legislation and completing the enormous task before you.

Enclosed please find a letter cosigned by 111 organizations, local and county leaders, addiction and substance use prevention experts, and citizens requesting your support for maintaining the \$50,000,000 for substance use prevention and treatment, as included in the House bill.

In only a few days of circulation, this letter was signed by:

- MA Public Health Association
- MA Organization for Addiction Recovery
- Children's Mental Health Campaign
- Children's League
- Boston Children's Hospital
- MA School Superintendents Association
- Massachusetts School Psychologists Association

- Recovery Homes Collaborative
- Association for Behavioral Healthcare
- Gosnold Innovation Center and High Point Treatment Center;
- Numerous prevention coalitions representing every region of the Commonwealth; and
- Many citizens, prevention experts, and treatment professionals

As I've learned from directing the Special Legislative Commission on Behavioral Health Promotion and Upstream Prevention, decades and decades of practice prove evidence-based prevention can prevent downstream consequences for our children and communities from the unsafe use of recreational marijuana and other substances. Unfortunately we spend less than 3% of all dollars for substance use on prevention.

This \$50,000,000 will firmly position the Commonwealth as a continued national leader in substance use prevention and treatment, reduce externalities from this new industry, and help correct historic under investments in prevention. Thank you for your leadership.

Sincerely

JAMES M. CANTWELL

June 27, 2017

The Honorable Patricia D. Jehlen State House, Rm. 424 Boston, MA 02133 The Honorable Ronald Mariano State House, Rm. 343 Boston, MA 02133

The Honorable William N. Brownsberger State House, Rm. 504 Boston, MA 02133 The Honorable Mark J. Cusack State House, Rm. 544 Boston, MA 02133

The Honorable Richard J. Ross State House, Rm. 419 Boston, MA 02133 The Honorable Hannah Kane State House, Rm. 236 Boston, MA 02133

Dear Conference Committee Members,

Thank you for your efforts to finalize the recreational marijuana law and to address various public health, economic, and regulatory concerns. We write to respectfully urge the Conference Committee to include language directing "not less than \$50,000,000" in tax revenues to substance use prevention and treatment and to include the specific allocation for school-based prevention programs.

In April, over 65 organizations and experts signed a letter to the Joint Committee on Marijuana Policy expressing strong support for investments in prevention given the significant concerns associated with youth marijuana use. We write to you today to reiterate that call for investment.

Decades of practice prove community-based prevention programs can prevent substance use while providing invaluable secondary benefits, like improved social-emotional health and academic achievement. Unfortunately, prevention is woefully underfunded in the Commonwealth. For example, as part of the Bureau of Substance Abuse Services' \$125 million budget, only \$8 million is directed to prevention (a requirement of a federal block grant). Generally, less than 3% of dollars for substance use are spent on prevention, while dollars instead flow to costly downstream systems like acute treatment and criminal justice.

Recognizing the externalities from recreational marijuana and the power of prevention to reduce those externalities, Colorado invested over \$15,000,000 of FY16-17 marijuana tax revenues in prevention strategies, such as education campaigns and prevention programs. Our communities would benefit greatly from similar much-needed investments in evidence-based prevention and treatment.

Investing marijuana tax revenues in prevention and treatment will reduce the societal costs from the marijuana industry and intensify an evidence-based fight against substance use. Thank you for your leadership and for your consideration.

Sincerely,

MA Public Health Association

Maddie Ribble Director of Public Policy MA Organization for Addiction Recovery

Maryanne Frangules Executive Director

Children's Mental Health Campaign

Courtney Chelo, Coalition Manager

Association for Behavioral Healthcare

Vic DiGravio, President

MA Assoc. of School Superintendents

Thomas Scott Ed.D., Executive Director

Children's League of Massachusetts

Erin Bradley, Executive Director

Gosnold Innovation Center

Raymond V. Tamasi, President & Founder

Recovery Homes Collaborative of MA

Dr. Robert L. Monahan, President

MA School Psychologists Association

Kristine Camacho, President

Boston Children's Hospital

Sandra Fenwick, President / CEO

Social-Emotional Learning Alliance

Jim Vetter, Co-Chair

Strategies for Youth

Lisa H. Thurau, Executive Director

Margaret Hannah, M.Ed. GCEC

Executive Director

Center for Child and Family Development

William James College

Sharon Levy, MD, MPH

Dir., Adolescent Substance Abuse Program

Boston Children's Hospital

Kathy Norris

Director of Community Relations

High Point Treatment Center

Marc D. Draisen

Executive Director

Metropolitan Area Planning Council

Jeffrey M. Jenson, Ph.D. Phillip D. and Eleanor G. Winn Endowed Professor for Children and Youth Graduate School of Social Work University of Denver

William R. Beardslee, M.D. Director, Baer Prevention Initiatives, Department of Psychiatry Boston Children's Hospital

John F. Merrigan Franklin County Register of Probate Co-Chair, Opioid Task Force of Franklin County and the North Quabbin Region

Christopher J. Donelan Franklin County Sheriff Co-Chair, Opioid Task Force of Franklin County and the North Quabbin Region

David E. Sullivan Northwestern District Attorney Co-Chair, Opioid Taskforce of Franklin County and the Quabbin Region

Debra L. McLaughlin, Coordinator Opioid Task Force of the Franklin County and the North Quabbin Region

Rachel Stoler Coalition Coordinators Communities That Care of Franklin County and the North Quabbin

Kat Allen Coalition Coordinator Communities That Care of Franklin County and the North Quabbin

Amy KJ Turncliff, PhD Neuroscientist & Prevention Advocate Co-Chair, MetroWest Substance Abuse Prevention Alliance

Claire Higgins Executive Director, Community Action of the Franklin, Hampshire, North Quabbin

Margot Hartmann, MD, PhD President and CEO Nantucket Cottage Hospital | Administration Wellness-CHNA 26

Dr. Barbara Acksen, Chair Great New Bedford Allies for Health &

Ruth A. Potee, MD, ABAM Family Physician and Addictionologist Franklin Recovery Center Valley Medical Group Franklin County House of Corrections

Cheryl Bartlett CEO, Greater New Bedford Community Health Center New Bedford, MA

LeighAnn Eruzione, LICSW Director of Diversion, CDI Program Community Action for Safe Alternatives Winthrop, MA

Stephen Rogers Detective Sergeant Winthrop Police Department

Mary Lou Osborne Treasurer, Community Action for Safe Alternatives Winthrop, MA

Carol Read, M.Ed.
Substance Use Prevention Coordinator
Public Health Department
Town of Needham

Joseph Shrand, MD
President and Founder
Drug Story Theater
Chief of Adolescent Psychiatry
High Point Treatment Centers

Christopher T. S. White, Ed.D. President/CEO Road To Responsibility, Inc.

Lovelee Heller Parent/Teacher Somerville, MA Substance Abuse Prevention Specialist Catherine M. Sugarman, MA, CPS Acting Director, Natick Together for Youth Coalition Natick, MA

Michele Katherine Lazcano News Anchor Scituate, MA Christine Bongiorno, MPH
Director of Health and Human Services
Town of Arlington

Jen Lopes Adjustment Counselor, Scituate High School ScituateFACTS

Rebekah Thomas, MPA Injury Prevention Specialist Stoughton, MA

Michael Butler Co-Chair, Dedham Coalition for Drug and Alcohol Awareness Mary Kowalczuk Youth Health and Safety Coalition Arlington, MA Ryan Morgan, Principal Independence Academy Recovery HS

Roger Oser, Principal William J. Ostiguy Recovery HS

Lisa Teichner Executive Director Tri-Town Council Meredith Shaw Coalition Coordinator Tri-Town Council

Melanie St. Pierre Prevention Specialist Wayside Youth & Support Network Jessica Davidson, LCSW Family Intervention Specialist Institute for Health and Recovery Cambridge, MA

Gisela Rots, M.S. Substance Use Prevention Advisor Somerville, MA Peg Sallade Certified Prevention Specialist Public Health Consultant Wakefield, MA

MarshfieldFACTS
Marshfield Families Adolescents and
Community Together Against Substances
Jennifer Cantwell, Chair

Samuel Wong, Director Public & Community Health Services Hudson Health Department

Mary Minott Division Director Substance Abuse Prevention Program Brookline Public Health Department Annegret Klaua, MSc Tobacco Education & Treatment Specialist Somerville, MA

Kristin Wason, MSN, APRN, CARN Nurse Practitioner Boston Medical Center

Patricia Joyce-Coiro RN, BSN, M.Ed. Melrose-Wakefield Hospital Alejandro Rivera Vice President Prevention Programs Impact Quincy Scott Hadland, MD, MPH, MS Pediatrician / Addiction Specialist Boston Medical Center

Colleen T. LaBelle MSN RN-BC CARN Executive Director MA IntNSA Boston Medical Center Peter A. Delli Colli, DMD Natick Board of Health Natick, MA

Shannon Elliott, LICSW Program Director High Point Outpatient Plymouth, MA Jordana Willers, Ed.M. Youth Training and Systems Specialist Institute for Health and Recovery Florence, MA

Melanie Chambers OBAT/Registered Nurse Boston Medical Center Barbara Quinlan Scituate FACTS Coalition Project Manager Youth Prevention

Antoneta Zyba Office-based Addication Treatment Boston Medical Center Shauntelle Malcolm, RN Office-based Addiction Treatment Boston Medical Center

Beverly Costa-Ciavola Director Cape Cod Neighborhood Support Coalition Falmouth, MA Isela Wellington Nurse Supervisor Office Base Addiction Treatment Dorchester, MA

Sarah King McKeon, RN Office Based Addiction Treatment Boston Medical Center

Karen Hannon, BSN, CARN Boston Medical Center Dedham, MA

Lexie Bergeron Operations Manager Office Based Addiction Treatment Boston Medical Center Thomas Lincoln, MD Baystate Brightwood Health Center Springfield, MA Jane K., Dunning, RN Lemuel Shattuck Hospital Hyde Park, MA Donna Beers MSN, RN-BC, CARN Manager, Primary Care Clinical Transformation Boston Medical Center

Janet Azulay, RN Kindred Healthcare Kingston, MA Adekemi Victoria Adeleye Addictions Nurse Coordinator Boston Medical Center

Stephanie Venizelos Coordinator, Live Well Watertown & W.A.T.E.R.town Task Force Certified Wellness Coach & Practitioner Viviana Cataño
ATOD & Communications Manager |Revere
CARES Coaltion
Residdent of Revere MA
Massachusetts General Hospital
Center for Community Health Improvement

Nicole Lawrence Executive Director Ruth's Way for Women Catherine Cardinale Health Director Town of Dedham Board of Health

Rhonda Lotti Vice President Magnolia New Beginnings Watertown, MA Deborah M. Rosati, MS, RS Director of Public Health Watertown Health Department

Eliza Abdu-Glass Outreach Worker MGH Revere Youth Zone Jane Imai Educator Watertown, MA

Carol Zappulla RN,BS,CARN Opioid Treatment Manager UMassMemorial Department of OBGYN Laura Kurman, LMFT, CPS Senior Program Director Wayside Youth & Family Support Network Sally Linowski, Ph.D. Public Health Consultant Linowski Consulting Hadley, MA Deborah E Brown, MSW TLC/School Adjustment Counselor Friedman Middle School Taunton, MA

Sara Dutkiewicz Probation Officer Probate and Family Court Agawam, MA

Kim Netter, MPH Public Health Director Watertown, MA

Audrey Clark, RN Boston, MA Michelle and John Ho Wellesley, MA

Moya Rose Easthampton, MA

Jan & Robert Gallant Amherst, MA

John Kimmett licensed Alcohol Drug Counselor South Shore Peer Recovery Scituate, MA Susan Hackney Dover, MA

Mark Madden Dover, MA Julieann Adamski Florence MA

Pete Airasian Co-founder Watertown Overcoming Addiction Andy Ward, LICSW Director South Boston Collaborative Center

Paolo Bidin, RN, BSN Salux, LLC Boston, MA Paul M. McNeil Substance Abuse Prevention Specialist Coalition Coordinator Greenfield Safe Schools Safe Streets Holliston Drug & Alcohol Awareness Coalition Gina Stucchi, Chair Wayne Nelson Member of Substance Use Prevention Coalition Springfield, MA

Amy Epstein Swampscott, MA

Deborah Evans Resident/mom Amherst, MA

Judith Aubin RN, MSN NCSN, M.Ed School nurse/former nurse leader in district North Attleboro School District

Catherine Delano, LCSW, MPH Senior Program Coordinator Substance Prevention Alliance of Needham

Carolyn Velez, RN, AGCNS-BC, CARN IntNSA Peabody, MA